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FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council  

held on Thursday 11th December 2014 at 6:30pm in 

Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre, Baneberry Drive, Featherstone

Present:
F Beardsmore, A Roche, S Paice, J Brindle, A Pickering, M Nicklin, R Tucker and   

T Smitheman.

------------------------------------------------------------

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
· Terry Gisbourne mentioned the following:-

· Outlined the plan to obtain photographs illustrating the history of the Village.     


F Beardsmore commented this project would be referred to a working group 


of the Parish Council.

· Also gave details of a display board which illustrated the “Meaning of the Poppy”.

· H Lobuczek requested confirmation of the Parish Council’s preference for the proposed motorway link.  F Beardsmore replied that Option C would be the least disruptive of the options for Shareshill and Featherstone and Brinsford Parish Council. 

1) APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors D Betts, J Beardsmore and D Hill. 

2) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13TH NOVEMBER 2014 

It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13th November 2014 be approved as a true and correct record. 

Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13th November 2014.  

3)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Councillors F Beardsmore, J Brindle, T Smitheman, R Tucker and A Roche declared an interest in relation to matters concerning or relating to Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre.

4)
POLICE MATTERS


The following matters were raised and discussed :-

· R Tucker commented the Crime Statistics had not resumed. 

· R Tucker also said a lot of Parishioners were disappointed no Police Officers or PCSO’s had been seen in the Village recently. 

· F Beardsmore reported he had a meeting with the new Police Officer for the Parish, Paul Anderson. 

· T Smitheman mentioned he had joined the Neighbourhood Watch and was not aware of a representation in his road.  The Clerk to arrange a link to the Parish Council website. 

Action:
Clerk

5)
MATTERS ARISING


5.1)
Parish Speed Gun 

· T Smitheman confirmed he would continue to contact Dawn Woodward to recover the Speed Gun and take to the Community Centre. 

· The Clerk confirmed to M Nicklin the contact (Ian Shaw) at Staffordshire Police responsible for the Community Speed Watch Scheme.  

· The Clerk to circulate the Wheelie Bin Application Form to Councillors.   

Action:
T Smitheman, M Nicklin, Clerk

5.2)
Bickfords Site 

· This matter was ongoing.
Action: Valuation Office

5.3)
War Memorial (4th January 2010)

· The Clerk to check with SSDC regarding re-siting the Noticeboard, Name Sign and Litter Bin at the War Memorial location.  
· Meeting to be arranged in the New Year to discuss the display outlined by Terry Gisbourne.  
· The Clerk to obtain further quotes for a Flagpole.  (Swing action Flagpole).  It was agreed the Chairman could take action up to a cost of £85.00.
Action:
Clerk, Chairman

5.4)
Community Centre – Energy Report (15th August 2013)

· M Nicklin agreed to forward to the Clerk details of Companies who could provide a competitive quote for a new thermostatic control.   
Action:
Clerk

5.5)
Village Green (10th January 2013)

· The Clerk gave details of a letter from Andrew Selous, M.P. received via Gavin Williamson M.P. regarding the Village Green whereby the issue of which area of land had been referred to Will Loader, Chief Estate Surveyor at the Ministry of Justice.   
· The Chairman, F Beardsmore and Councillor, A Pickering marked a map of the preferred site to enable the Clerk to forward to W Loader for comment.  
5.6)
Parish Council Sports Cage – Insurance Claim (12th June 2014)

· The Chairman, F Beardsmore reported with the Clerk they had met Peter Laxton, the Insurance Assessor. 
Action: Insurers
5.7)
Litter Pickers

· This matter was deferred until the January 2015 Parish Council Meeting. 
· The Clerk to forward a copy of the draft contract provided by SSDC to R Tucker,     F Beardsmore and J Brindle.
Action:
Clerk 
5.8)
Declaration of Trust

· This matter to be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting. 

5.9)
41 North Crescent

· The Clerk reported that Janet Goode had confirmed that the Housing Association had decided to retain the above property and to bring the property back to lettable standard.  

· The Clerk to enquire regarding the following:-

· What action is planned regarding the hedge which reduces the width of the adjacent path and what is planned for the garden. 

Action:
Clerk 
5.10)
Red, White and Blue – Land to the Rear

· The Clerk reported he had not received a reply from Enterprise Inns.  F Beardsmore agreed to take up this matter with Lucy McDonald at SSDC.   

· M Nicklin commented the Chief Executive of Enterprise Inns is a Mr Townsend.  The Clerk to forward a request for action to Mr Townsend.   

Action: F Beardsmore and Clerk 
5.11)
Hedge Removal – East Road

· F Beardsmore reported he had seen the letter sent to the relevant tenant requesting replacement hedging.  

Action: S Doves
5.12)
Parish Maintenance (SSHA)

· The Clerk to report to Kate Stevenson at SSHA that no remedial work had been carried out to the tree outside 66 Olde Hall Road.   

Action:
Clerk 

5.13)
Jack Greenaway – 100th Birthday
· It was proposed, seconded and agreed the Clerk should purchase £100.00 of Gift Vouchers to be given to Jack Greenaway. 

Resolved:

· To purchase £100.00 of Gift Vouchers for Jack Greenaway on his 100th Birthday. 

6)
OTHER HIGHWAY MATTERS

6.1)
Deceleration Lane off M54 to A460 (10th April 2014)
· N Porter (SCC) advised by email that the Highway Agency would not agreed to the installation of rumble strips and traffic lights could not be installed due to lack of funding. 

· N Porter confirmed details of proposed screening and the re-aligning of hatching and road markings.  The Clerk was asked to invite N Porter to the meeting to be held with Mark Keeling (SCC) on the 16th January 2015.  

Action:
Clerk
Resolved:

· To issue the above cheques.

6.2)
Foliage on side of slip road when leaving M54 (Birmingham direction) onto 

A460 (Wolverhampton Road)
· P Spruce at SCC reported he would not be able to progress this matter until the 5th January 2015 as he will be on leave for three weeks.

Action:
Clerk, P Spruce
6.3)
Malayan Way – Water gathering near to junction with Featherstone Lane
· The Clerk to request an update from SCC Highways/M Keeling.  

Action:
Clerk
6.4)
Vehicle Collisions – A460 Featherstone to Shareshill
· The Clerk to confirm to M Keeling (SCC) that the preferred site meeting date is the 16th January 2015 during the afternoon.  

6.5)
Motorway Link Route
· The Chairman, F Beardsmore referred to the Highway Agency presentations held in the Community Centre and the booklet “Link Road Route – Public Consultation – M54 – M56/M6 Toll – Options”.  Confirmed in total 240 attended the two presentations.  F Beardsmore gave a summary of the differences between the options available.  

· T Smitheman commented that with similar meetings in future there should be Chairman and more details of what the impact will be and what will be affected.  R Cope mentioned that Cheslyn Hay Parish Council is not happy with Option C.  The Chairman of the meeting, F Beardsmore asked Councillors to consider the three options.  

Option A – No support

Option B – No support

Option C – Unanimous support

It was proposed, seconded and agreed that Option C was the preferred route. 

Resolved:

· Councillors unanimously supported Option C.  

F Beardsmore commented a decision by the Government should be made in March – April 2015. 

6.6)
Highway Matters

· Brookhouse Lane Ponding – Clerk confirmed M Keeling had stated he will check this location. 

· Cat and Kitten Lane – Unofficial layby – just past Vernon Trading Estate – The Clerk reported J Littleton at SSDC had replied the tyres had been removed.  

· Brookhouse Lane – Blocked drains along entire length plus crumbling tarmac around drains – Clerk to contact SCC Highways. 

· Tarmac worn away by Fire Hydrant near to end of Brookhouse Lane – The Clerk to obtain update. 

· Sign by the Bridge on Cat and Kitten Lane pointing towards Prison instead of Brookhouse Lane.  The Clerk confirmed that M Keeling had said he would arrange for this matter to be corrected. 

· Malayan Way – Featherstone Lane – Potholes have been marked.  Clerk to enquire when repairs to be carried out. 

· A460 – Mile Wall (Wooden Fence) – Require sign “Private Wood” to discourage access – Clerk to notify SCC Highways. 

Action:
Clerk
7)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE AND HILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE

F Beardsmore mentioned the following:-

· Accounts to be available at next Parish Council Meeting. 

· Defer Trust Document to next Parish Council Meeting. 

· T Smitheman raised the concern of speeding vehicles on drive to car park, especially during the summer when children are in the area.  F Beardsmore said this would be reviewed at the next meeting of the Community Centre Committee.

· M Nicklin said trees and shrubs on Hilton Road need cutting back, including two trees in the vicinity of 86 Hilton Road. 

· Heating Costs – Adrian Burton

· Saving £6k – M Nicklin gave a summary and review of overcharge by Gas supplier of £6,747.05.

· Need to identify when all contracts start and finish.

· Agree to pay £600.00 per meter for two large supplies plus £300.00 for floodlights on the basis that we are provided with start and end dates of agreements. 

· Need more information regarding the backdated period covering 3-4 years.

· The Clerk reported he had received some details in an e-mail dated the 5th December 2014
8)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE ACADEMY GOVERNORS’ REPORT

· Express and Star published ratings for South Staffordshire Schools – Featherstone placed 35th out of 229 schools.  Councillors agreed this was a great result for the school.  F Beardsmore suggested a presentation of a Parish Plaque to the School (Headteacher, Teachers, Pupils and all staff).

· J Brindle mentioned the following:-

· Excellent meeting last week.  Records for each child showing progress which includes eighty checks each year. 

· Child registration period. 

· School management highlights help for children of all capabilities. 

9)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE FIRST RESPONDERS

· S Bate confirmed the following:-

· Twenty four call outs during last month. 

· £345.00 raised at Christmas Grotto.

· Car working well. 

· Problem with radio which has been resolved. 

10)
REPORT – SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE HOUSING ASSOCIATION

The Clerk reported the following:-

· 6 Brookhouse Close – Rubbish left on land – Kate Stevenson reviewing site this afternoon (11th December 2014).  Asked if any witnesses of rubbish being deposited.  M Nicklin confirmed a witness was available. 

· 13 Whitgreave Avenue – Occupancy – Kate Stevenson confirmed this is not usually an issue on condition the Housing Association are informed, however, it is a problem if the primary tenant has left the property or there is anti-social behaviour.  K Stevenson has left message for tenant to give full details. 

· The Clerk to arrange for K Stevenson to contact M Nicklin as the Parish Council contact with D Hill being ill at present. 

11)
PLANNING

a) 
St James Caravan Park 
· District Councillor R Cope gave a detailed report regarding the application for three caravan pitches with parking and mentioned the following:-

· There should be one car parking space for each caravan. 

· Need clarification as to whether there are twenty three parking spaces on the site.  This needs to be clarified on this point. 

· Applicant has stated caravans are for retired residents and not for gypsies. 

· R Cope to forward the application number and comment details to the Clerk. 

· Residential section of site does not have sufficient parking space and the three caravans occupied by persons under retirement age. 

· Site located in Brewood Parish.  

12)
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

· No report received.  

· F Beardsmore commented he was disappointed that M Lawrence did not attend one of the presentation days regarding the Motorway Link.  Locality 3 has two libraries with volunteers working in the libraries.  Wombourne and Penkridge keeping their libraries with paid staff who are Locality 4 and 5.  Does not seem to be logical as we have a greater population. 

13)
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

a) District Councillor R Cope 
· R Cope mentioned the following:-

· Decision regarding the proposed Go-Kart track to be confirmed next Tuesday.  R Cope outlined details concerning site. 

· District Council had meeting with the Highways Agency regarding options for Motorway Link.  District Council prefer Option C. 

b) District Councillor F Beardsmore 

· F Beardsmore gave details regarding the following:- 

· Council Rate Collection Percentage.

· Residential 68%

· Business 67%

· Council allocation of houses – twelve referred back to the Housing Association  due to bedroom. 

· Dog Fouling Signs – Twelve installed on The Avenue. 

14)
CORRESPONDENCE

· SSCVA – Letter dated the 13th November 2014 outlining work of the Action Group and requesting a donation. 

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to forward a donation of £25.00.

Resolved:

· To donate £25.00 to the South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action. 

· SCC Highways – Letter dated the 1st December 2014 enclosing the Consultation letter and plan concerning the reduction of the speed limit from 60mph to 40mph on New Road, Featherstone.  The Clerk to confirm the full support of the Parish Council. 

· SSCVA – E-Bulletin – November 2014.

· Wheaton Aston Parish Council – Enquiry regarding ground maintenance costs for church burial grounds.  The Clerk confirmed none at present. 

· SSDC – Regulatory Committee – 20th January 2015. 

· SSDC – Overview and Scrutiny – 13th January 2015. 

· SSDC – Regulatory Committee – 16th December 2015.

· SSDC – Chairman’s Charity Barn Dance – Friday, 6th February 2015. 

15)
PARISH MAINTENANCE 

· Christmas Lights – F Beardsmore gave a detailed update regarding the need to repair the Christmas Lights and put them into storage until next Christmas.  

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to accept the quotation from NTR Electrical of £522.00.

Resolved:

· To accept the quotation from NTR Electrical. 

16)
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

· Shareshill Churchyard. 

· Precept 2015/2016.

· Use of Parish Council Motif for Football Display.

· Parish Plaques. 

17)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

· Councillors reviewed and discussed potential recipients of a Parish Plaque. 
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